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5 July 2011
Introduction

Kevin Johnston and Tom Lloyd welcomed everyone.    
Operational Bridging (OB)
Jarrod has been updating the test plan and it was distributed to the WET for comment.  The WET will need an update soon.  Todd created a generic version of the Concept of Operations tailored for the OB demonstration. Kevin will be revising the generic version.  Currently, the test plan and procedures should be the WET’s focus.  Kevin discussed the Safety Risk Management Decision (SRMD) with Vivian Smith (FAA) and provided her a one page description of the OB demonstration. Kevin will be meeting with Ms. Smith on July 6 to continue discussions and there does not appear to be any issues.  The WET needs to schedule a SRMD panel in the next few weeks.
Action Items from AWC (yellow items are 7/5/11 status)
1. WET members review and comment on the draft WET charter and provide comments to Todd by June 10. – On hold.
4. Kevin will discuss the OB live demonstration with Ellen King to see if she would mention the OB demonstration during the monthly TMO telcon. – Kevin has discussed with Ellen and she has all the required information.  Matt Tucker and Larry Larkin requested that Kevin ask Ellen to send an email to their managers requesting participation.  Kevin mentioned that Steve McMahon has been in the loop for this item.
5. Darin to draft the OB test plan & procedures.  Assistance will provided by Pat, Matt Fronzak, John Kosak, Jarrod, and Kory.  Completion time is end of June.  – Jarrod provided to the WET for comments last week and a revision will be drafted based on comments received.  Consider closed.
6. Kevin to determine SRMD requirements ASAP. – No issues at this time.  Kevin provided information to Vivian Smith and a panel has to be scheduled. Consider Closed.
9. Kevin, and others, to revise the OB ConOps. – Kevin is currently revising both ConOps. Consider closed.
10. Kevin and Tom to decide on who will produce the long range forecast that will initiate the August blitz for the OB demonstration. – Continue TBD for now.
12. Kevin and Tom will coordinate with Susan Groteke (SCT member) from the NY Port Authority to discuss WET activities on the Winter Forecast task. –Tom had coordinated with John Selden and he will be joining the WET bi-weekly meeting in two weeks.  Tom has requested some information from John about their current process. Consider Closed.
14. Pat will determine how much effort it would take to have different weather thresholds for each airport as this pertains to SREF outputs. – The WET will be discussing this topic later in this meeting. 
15. Pat will determine the effort required to flag airports that meet the threshold criteria and provide that information to the users. – TBD.
17. Kevin will determine if there is a process to receive real-time accuracy on the SREF and/or verification. – The WET was provided a link to show verification information.  This action is closed.
19. Matt Lorentson will draft a paragraph on the capabilities of the NWS Chat. – Matt will be drafting and sending to the WET.
20. Matt Lorentson will demonstrate the NWS Chat to WET members in the near future. – Matt will demonstrate at next WET meeting. It will be on the agenda.
25. Tom will draft a framework on the OB ARAM paper to be completed in June. – Tom completed the outline and would like to discuss after today’s meeting. Consider Closed.
28. Darin will arrange a WET dinner event restaurant for Wednesday, September 14. TBD
31. Darin and others will draft an OB test plan and procedures by July 1. – Draft completed. Being revised as appropriate.  Action closed.
32. Matt Tucker will coordinate with the NY Metro area to attempt to alleviate issues with the OB demonstration. – Matt has been coordinating with NY personnel and there are no issues at this time. Consider Closed.
33. Shawn and John Huhn will work with NWS on the AWS.  Once complete, Kevin will distribute to the WET. – Need to investigate exactly what this action item is. Todd reviewed his notes immediately after the meeting and the topic was to define the parameters and criteria for producing an AWS.  It will be similar to a quick reference guide on criteria for the implementation of an AWS. John Huhn and Shawn were to discuss with NWS as well.
Wind Compression
Jarrod and Leo Prusak (FAA) have been in discussions the last few weeks.  Jarrod and Leo are working the details to have a meeting with select persons familiar with the topic so they can brainstorm ideas to move forward with a compression wind tool.  
Winter Weather Forecast
Tom mentioned he has collected data from industry personnel and drafted a document to provide the information.  This information was provided to the WET.  The WET needs to decide if the information, and grouping of airports, is how the WET desires to proceed.  Warren indicated he had provided some recommendations based on viewing the overall impact to the NAS vice the NY Metro area.  The WET then reviewed Warren’s recommendations and entered into discussions on this topic of overall impact.  Warren had revised the grouping of airports based on an impact perspective.  Shawn was unsure whether the grouping of airports could be based on impacts.  Shawn believed that a key factor in impacts would be a hub airport.  Warren was researching the amount of traffic, not just if it was a hub airport.  Warren was trying to determine the impacts vice the amount of snowfall.  Matt Tucker agreed with Shawn’s comments.  Kevin thought that some WET members may need to meet to discuss the pros and cons of Warren’s recommendations.  Tom stated the WET needs to review the original task and its intent.  Tom’s recommendation is to retain the original grouping (vice Warren’s) and asked if the WET should incorporate NAS or terminal impact.  Shawn reiterated that this task is not a NAS impact task.  At that time, both Larry and Matt Tucker agreed with Shawn’s comment.
Tom asked the WET their opinion of the new Group IV for trace amounts of snowfall and the respective airports.  Tom stated this would take minimal effort to continue with that category.  After discussions, the WET had consensus on retaining Group IV.

A priority for this task is to determine the automation of the winter forecast.

An item that may need to be added to the paper is the duration of the event.

The WET agreed to the grouping of the airports and table 4.  Table 4 contains color codes to indicate the level of impact to a specific terminal.

The main goal of this task is a common situational awareness.

The paper will be provided to the CSG for discussion in July.

WET at CSG  & S2K in July

Tom and Kevin will present information on OB to the CSG and S2K in July.  Kevin will also discuss WITI.  Kevin is meeting with AJP tomorrow to discuss WITI.  The WET should start thinking about a WITI Table-Top Demonstration.  The WET needs to determine how WITI could be used by traffic planners.

Kevin & Tom will discuss OB, winter forecast task, and WITI at the July CSG meeting.

ARAM in August

The outline has been distributed to the WET for comment.  The presentation at ARAM is scheduled for August 4.  
Future Meetings

a. July 14 – FPAW Vision Meeting.  Agenda is available Kevin and Tom are on a panel. 
b. Live Demonstration in August on OB and not the first week.  
c. September Quarterly Meeting at MIT/LL – In Lexington MA.  Can use Boston or Manchester (MHT) airports for attending the meeting.  Members should start preparing to attend this meeting.
d. October NBAA/FPAW meeting in Las Vegas.  Kevin’s attending for FPAW.  The WET is not to attend.
e. October General CDM Meeting with EOSR – End of October at MITRE.
f. November/December meeting – The WET is planning to meet in Denver.  Jennifer Mahoney stated that NOAA ESRL in Boulder, CO has meeting space as well.  Larry will research hotels and facilities.
g. February 2012 meeting at Orlando, FL- JetBlue is available to host meeting.

Other

Several members will stay on the conference call to discuss the ARAM paper.  
Actions
1. Kevin will inform Ellen of Larry Larkin and Matt Tucker’s request to have Ellen email the request for their participation in the OB.
2. Kevin will request a SRMD panel for OB.

3. Todd will add an agenda item for the next WET meeting for Matt Lorentson to demonstrate the use of AWS.
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